
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Meditation “Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship NAH 2 (v1) 
“All People That On Earth Do Dwell” 

Invocation 

Opening Hymn NAH 25 
“Immortal Invisible God Only Wise” 

Worship Through Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Worship Time Megen Joseph 
& Pound in The Pot Offering 

Family Prayer Luca Zagara 

Special Music Angeline Pinky 
“Redemption Draweth Nigh” 

Scripture Reading Cecilia Davison 
Phil 2:1-11 (NIV) 

Hymn SOF 381 
“Make Me a Channel of Your Peace” 

Sermon Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
“He Left His Throne” 

Closing Hymn NAH 430 
“Oh The Deep, Deep Love of Jesus” 

Benediction Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

Postlude 

Parallel Service 
 11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Speaker Diana Sabatier 
Sermon “Ivy” 

Elder Roy Christie 
Coordinator Stuart Joseph 

Elders on Duty Next Sabbath 

Family Service Alen Fidelia 
Parallel Service Terry Menkens 

 

 

Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 
Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 
offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 
department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give £5 
per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 per 
week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly donations. 

 
Treasury Department: 

Monthly Offering Summary Budget Actual 

Church Budget offerings* 48,125 45,174 

Income from letting halls/rooms in 
Centre 41,300 52,610 

Other (e.g. grants received from 
SEC/Area7) 2,917 3,203 

Funds set aside for evang, depts., 
academic spons’p (15,458) (15,458) 

Operating costs (bulletins, SVs, St Sch, 
etc.) (12,187) (7,059) 

Centre costs (staff, servicing clients) (15,112) (14,170) 

Site costs (utilities, repairs, cleaning, 
insurance) (49,584) (51,973) 

Operating Surplus/(Deficit) for year to 
date (0) 12,325 

* Includes estimate of Church Budget offerings via SEC trust account 

Contacts 
Pastor Llewellyn Edwards 

ledwards@secadventist.org.uk / 07460 734 560 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 
(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 

24 August 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

This is how much God loved the world: 
He gave His Son, His one and only Son. 

John 3:16 (MSG) 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



 
 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Massimo Molteni 

Opening Hymn 696 
“Redeemed! How I Love to Proclaim It” 

Opening Prayer Joseph Cudjoe 

Mission Spotlight Stuart Joseph 

Mission Offering Massimo Molteni 

Lesson Study 
“The Least of These” 

Closing Hymn 602 
“Be Thou My Vision” 

Closing Prayer Amanda Powell 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:06pm       Next Friday: 7:53pm (Watford) 

If you would like to privately share a prayer request 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, 

please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com  
or fill in the information bellow and 

give this tear-off slip to a Pastor or an Elder. 

Name: __________________________________________________ 

Tel number (optional): ___________________________________ 

Prayer Request(s): _______________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS & THANKS 

Please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com 
if you would like to privately share your prayer requests 

with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team. 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Bunardzhieva family. 
We invite our church family to pray for Pepi, Jacklyn Koleva and 
Siyana Koleva. They are asking God for strength to raise their 
children and continue teaching them to walk in His ways. They 
also ask for blessings on them in order to lead people to Christ. “I 
can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.” Phil. 4:13 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Membership Transfer 2nd reading: THE VOTE WILL BE TAKEN TODAY 
FROM Stanborough Park Church to St Albans Church – Mr Grant 
Elias, Mrs Estelle Elias, Mr Benjamin Elias, Mrs Patricia Elias. 
TO Stanborough Park Church from Watford Town Church – Mrs 
Claudia Thomas. 

Saying Goodbye After four dedicated years of service to our 
church, Jef Nascimento – our Social Media and 
Communications volunteer – is off on a new adventure! We are 
sad to see him leave and would like to say thank you and 
goodbye as a church on Sabbath 7th September. 

Children’s Sabbath School - there will be NO Primary class in the 
Oak Room during the month of August due to insufficient help. 
There is still an URGENT NEED for helpers to run the classes for the 
rest of the year, so please speak with Carol Fidelia (Cradle Roll), 
Helen King-Brown (Kindergarten), Lydia Gordon (Primary & 
Juniors), Pauline Allcock (Children’s SS Superintendent) or Luca 
Zagara (Elder) so we can help you become involved on a rota 
basis (3-4 times per quarter). Areas of help required: registration, 
music, Bible lesson, lesson activity/craft, plus general assistance. 
Let’s show the children of this church that they are important to 
us and do all we can to provide great classes for their spiritual 
nurture and enjoyment. Thanks. 

Pathfinders Glass Painting Badge Calling artists who would like to 
help us coach the pathfinders to produce artistic glass paintings. 
We are also accepting glass paint donations, mirrors and brushes 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 
such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 
pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double duvets 
plus pillows. The welfare department would be happy to have 
help in sorting out the donated items and tidying boxes ready to 
give away. If you can give 1-2 hours a week please contact Pat 
Walton on 01923 672 500. 

Sosmix and Mock Duck available from Pat Walton. Profits to the 
Church Development fund. 

 

 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Mental Health First Aid (mhfa) Training TOMORROW from 10am 
to 1pm. Free training – limited places available. To register, email 
ovp@stanboroughpark.org . For more information, contact 
Enoch Kanagaraj or Sharon Platt-McDonald at 
splattmcdonald@adventist.org.uk 

Climbing Snowdonia TOMORROW. If you would like to 
experience a physical adventure and a spiritually refreshing 
moment by climbing Snowdon, please contact Stuart, Sunsiree 
or Jean-Marc for further details. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays is on a break and will resume in 
September. More details to follow. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meet from 10.30-11.30am in the 
Maple Room. All are welcome. 

Creative Craft Group on Wednesdays from 1-3pm in the Maple 
Room. Join our friendly knitting group for a chat and a cup of 
tea. Contact Jenny for more information. 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. Be 
encouraged as Uche Ademuyiwa inspires us from the Word. 
Bring your prayer requests as we sing, pray & give thanks. 

Let’s Walk on Saturday 31st August at 3pm. This is the last summer 
walk for this year. Meet at Ashridge by the Monument. Please 
advise Edward if you are planning to come and for more details. 

Senior Club is on a break and will resume on the 2nd September. 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 7th September. Please book using 
the envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate or 
email Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by Tuesday 3rd 
September. 

Women’s Ministry Meeting on Saturday 14th September. Sister 
Wumi Idowu will give a presentation entitled, “Who are we?”. 

YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

University Leavers If you or someone you know is heading 
to university for the first time this year, please inform 

Amanda or Liz as soon as possible. 

31st August - Teens’ Pizza Lunch, Moser’s house, 1pm. 
Please see Steve or Kirra for the address. 

7th September – Teens’ Day 
21st September - Teens and parents Sabbath lunch 

Youth Leaders’ Contact Details: 
Amanda Brown, 07834 834 789 

Elizabeth Roberts, 07538 953 353 


